Holly Park School – Finance & Premises Committee Meeting Agenda


Date :  Monday 7h February 2022
Invited:- Ann Pelham, Simon Reid,  Anna Sherrington, Maria Michael, Clare Hegarty, Rhonda James-Valentine (Chair), Claire Powell, Andrea Messios, Gemma Morgan, Lorean Lynch
Actions from last meeting ( to be discussed at relevant agenda item)

Actions from last meeting:

· It has been noted that the finance policies refer to business manager so this will be changed and updated.  

· HT to share BVAC with committee

· Pupil Premium Money will be spent on phonics for early years, year 1 and year 2. 

· Pupil Premium Money We will look at impact (Richard Gordon & 3rd space learning) has had at the end of the sessions this term
· Sports & PE Grant Netball court markings will be done on Monday 11th October, as we have spent £2k on the netball court the markings are free.
· Recovery Plan- Pay the 30% for Third space from the recovery premium. Pay the 25% for school led tutoring from the recovery premium

· Tutoring Fund  - Decide the best way to pay the tutors

· Contracts: Telephone contract to still be done as current contract is quite old. – Michelle Hounslow

· Fundraising - Anna will chase this up with John Harte. Work on video and set a date to film
· Premises matters: Get another quote. Use contingency to get blinds sorted in various places in school including nursery rail and fireproof curtains outside reception.

· Annual premises safeguarding audit. Set date for safeguarding walk

· Nightingales football club proposal: Simon and HT to agree a contract in writing, lettings form and need to show insurance documentation 
	AGENDA ITEMS
	KEY DISCUSSION POINTS
	ACTION (who? /timescale?)

	1. Review updated ToRs
	This has been reviewed.
	

	2. Policies to be reviewed:

· Charging - Nursery

· Financial management

· Loaning school equipment

· Health & Safety

· Adverse weather

· Lettings

· Pest control
	Policies have been reviewed.

	

	3. School Budget 

Review forecast Spring term
Indicative budget for 22/23
	Spreadsheet sent out to governors.  We look at budget 3 times a year to see where we are - forecasts.  We thought there was an in year deficit of £70k but is actually £110k, but we also had a carry forward of £99k.
We have used a lot more agency staff in general and we have more children with an EHCP.  Usually we have  12 per year children but we now have 18.  Barnet do give us money for these children but it does not anywhere near cover the amount we need to pay out for 1:1 TA’s.

We have had more EHCPs come on line since we set the budget

Gas & electric has gone up £10k which is more then we budgeted for.  Barnet do not help with these costs we have to pay for everything.  
Its not great but we are in a better position than some schools and we are not expecting a deficit at the end of the year.

Pupil funding is based on our census data which is based on 1 day in the year, (October) the main funding is an  amount per pupil so if we have spaces in classes we are not receiving the full potential funding.  

Year 4 is a bulge year so in another 2 years they will be leaving us and we will have one teacher over, someone is leaving this year and we would look to employ on a 2 year contract to cover this bulge year – so that we do not have a spare teacher in two years.  
Governor asked if the financial year we follow is always April to April.

Yes it is. 


	Ann & Mike (school accountant) will start to prepare our next budget after half term – this will happen over the next half term
There will be a Barnet away morning

There will then be a budget day with Clare & Maria

There will be a budget ratification meeting

	4. Pupil Premium funding (standing item)
	When we get the budget we have to decide how we will use the pupil premium funding.  
We have used this funding on salaries, agency teachers for PP time for each class teacher, £4k on books, £9k on HEWS, 3rd space learning, mini 1st aid, phonics resources.  
3rd space learning is online maths tutoring which is heavily subsided by the government.  We have been doing this for the past year but not sure that we will carry this on.  It is all online and the children do not see the tutors only hear them and some of the younger children struggle with this, also not all tutors are based in England so some children may find it difficult to fully understand them.  
We are not sure of the impact it has fully had on the children and this may not show straight away.
We have spent all of PP allocation for 2021/22  
	

	5. Sports & PE grant (standing item)
	This funding runs school year to school year, we have used this grant on swimming, non-stop action, PE, BPSS, playground equipment, netball markings and posts, forest school for year 1 & year 5.  
We have had a few accidents in the playground with year 4 girls doing gymnastics in the playground, asked other head teachers their thoughts and they have advised they do not allow the children to do gymnastics at break times.  
Asked the governors their thoughts on this and most agreed that stopping this would be a good idea as not the correct equipment, clothing, footwear etc.  

	Non-stop action do run gymnastics/dance clubs and could look into this for possibly summer term as a gymnastics club.  



	6. Recovery Plan relating to this committee
· Recovery Premium
· Tutoring Fund
	Recovery Premium

We have spent more than we were given, £145 per pupil so around £12k in total, this does not have to only be spent on pupil premium children.  
School led tutoring is 75% funded we have to pay the other 25%.
Funding also spent on walkthrough material for all teachers – develop pedagogy, subject leaders given folders to support subjects and learning – preparing for Ofsted, NCTEM KS1 & EYFS maths project, time tables rock stars for years 3 & 4, (Parent governors confirmed this was good) 

Nursery nurse and 1 TA have been involved with language enrichment programme, Kathy has received ELSA training, some year 5 girls have been attending coding club which they really love doing.  

All money has been spent but not all received as yet.  

Tutoring Fund  

Children chosen are all pupil premium and based on their needs.  All tutoring is done by Holly Park teachers either before or after school.  The children are all  so far and received 15 hours of tutoring.  It has been hard work arranging as some parents refused the tutoring for their child. The first group are still going, the second group have started and the third group will start in March. Teachers are paid for the tutoring through the system as an additional payment. 

Governor asked how do you see the impact of this tutoring? 
We may not see impact straight away, it may be the impact of them being more confident in the subject, doing better in class etc.  

Governor asked if the government have said anything about helping schools with rising costs including fuel etc.

Unfortunately not. 
	March governor learning walk – ELSA
Continue with coding club in summer term

	7. SFVS – School financial value standard (submission by the end of March)
	Have to do this every year.  
Governors have had site of this prior to meeting


	Clare to sign SFVS

Ann to send SFVS in to Barnet  

	8. Discussion the cost of nursery additional hours and breakfast club for September 
	Every year we discuss the costs and fees for the coming September intake and parents advised in the Summer term of these.  

Breakfast club for Reception-Year 6 is £4 per session, we used to have between 50-60 children per day prior to covid but now only around half of this is attending per day.  All staff in breakfast club are on permanent contracts.
Governor said feels this will pick up when people will have to start going back into the office for work.

Nursery breakfast clubs £8.00, Lunch session is £8.00, afternoon session is £24.00 and nursery after school club is £18.00 (£8 per hour).  

Suggest that we stick with this price and do not put up.

Nursery numbers are low, not just us affected seems to be throughout the borough.  We have 52 places in the morning and 52 places in the afternoon session.  When the 30 hour funding was introduced it brought a lot more children in but now numbers are low.
Due to the very low numbers we have to look at numbers, viability and staffing for September, 
Discussed possible future solutions

A Governor mentioned that we hope to protect the nursery long term and if numbers picked up we would be in a good position if we stayed open and we are also trying to preserve nursery nurses jobs.

We are looking at an Easter intake to nursery and we have around 8 children who would be eligible for this and we have contacted them to see if they would be interesting in starting then rather than waiting till September – we are still awaiting some responses but we have had some want to start at Easter.  

	Consider again prices of nursery extended hours and breakfast club at budget setting
Bring decision about September pricing to full govs

Ann to work on future of nursery – costings etc with Mike and HR

Changes to be made for September

Govs to be kept informed of the process

Make Summer term offers

	9. Review the school’s risk register
	Shared some risk assessments with governors – these are updated every year.
Risk register produced by Ann.

Sickness of teachers has had a big impact but has now got better, one week we had 23 staff off.  

Sycamore floor is now finished and they are back to using that classroom.  Insurance claim but school still had to pay for some work which was not covered by the claim.  

Heating had to be turned off and when turned back on – blockage in the system affected 2 classrooms – cost to the school to get this fixed from contingency.  

2 staff toilets still out of action in KS1 building – big job to fix

1 staff toilet in reception has now been fixed.  


	KS1 Staff toilets still need fixing – have asked Barnet for help with this


	10. Fundraising (standing item)
	Catch up meeting last week.  £25k is need to do the works planned.  Crowd funding has raised around £6k, Barnet Education Trust have provided £5k, PTA have raised £10k, still about £5k needed and the PTA are looking at raising this extra amount.  

We have a parent who is a professor of computer science who is coming in for a meeting with Dom, Lewis and Gerrard to discuss the works.
Governor asked if there had been a tendering process for the works?
Yes we have had a number of quotes from different companies for the works.

Governor asked if the quotes had been brought to any governor meetings?

No they have not but the quotes can be shared with governors. 

Governor mentioned that they know of another school who lets out their grounds for filming and gets around £25k for this, it would be good for Holly Park to look into this.

John Harte looking at closing special fund and we will look at using funds for playground markings. 


	Ann will be contacting the Barnet Education Trust asking for a further £3k towards this.  

Will have a meeting before Easter to see where we are and to look at planning the work in.

Ann to email quotes to governors for the IT works 



	11. Plan Summer works
	No major works needs to be done.
We are looking at redecorating classrooms.

	Clare & Rhonda to come in and meet Simon for site walk

	12. Monitor the lettings of the school.
	Caroline after school club is a regular letting with an income to us.
Barnet Nightingales are a letting which at present is free of charge with a 2 year agreement. When the agreement is finished the school will own the clubs flood lights and the new sheds they have agreed to build.  If they want to carry on using the school facilities after the 2 years they will incur a lettings charge.  

Governor asked if we would look into letting our facilities?

Yes we would, we have thought about this a lot previously but with Covid it has been put on a back burner.  We can look at putting information on the newsletter. 


	Ann & Michelle to look more into lettings and the website sharesy
Ann to revamp lettings policy

	13. Review gifts register
	Any member of staff who receives a one off gift over £25 from a parent must complete a form for the gifts register file.  If the gift is from a collection then this is not recorded.
We started the gift register file in 2019.

Ann reminds staff about it annually

Governors saw the gift register
	

	14. Matters for FGB
	To go through policies.
Confirmation of prices for breakfast club and extended day.

Fundraising update.

Summer works.
	

	
	
	

	AOB


	Friday this week we have a Barnet H&S audit.  We have these every 4 years, they ask about risk assessments, certificates, policies etc, they sometimes do a walk around but not always and feedback will be given to us on the day. 
	


